
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTICE: UPDATE ON THE STATUS OF WATER PROVISION IN RAILTON 

 

It is with sincere appreciation and understanding that we apologise profusely and ask 

for the community’s forbearance in dealing with this issue.  

 

Since Monday 25 January 2021, we have been struggling to normalize the water 

service delivery in Railton. Every effort that was made did not result in a normalization 

of the service. At its highest the reservoir got to 15% which is insufficient to serve Railton. 

On estimate Railton uses 1.5 million litres a day. The storage capacity of the two 

reservoirs is 3 million litres, combined. Our own technical team was unable to find a 

solution to help expedite the stablisation of the reservoir levels. On Wednesday, 27 

January 2021, I approached three institutions to send technical expertise to support 

the municipality with resolving the problem. The institutions are GLS, a specialist 

engineering company that was responsible for the design of the water network, 

national Department of Water Affairs and Sanitation and the Western Cape 

Government Department of Municipal Infrastructure (Water Engineering). The three 

water engineers, with combined experience in excess of 50 years, conducted and 

lead a technical meeting to assess work done and to review what could be done to 

rectify the situation in order for the water service to stabilise.  

 

On Thursday, 28 January 2021, a physical investigation of the dam, the hermitage 

pump station, the water purification plant, the Railton Pump Station, the primary 

pipeline and the Railton Reservoir was conducted. A number of non-return valves as 

well as air release taps have been installed and the distribution outflow from the 

reservoir has been reduced substantially, in order to allow for the reservoir to recover 

sufficiently.  

 

As mentioned, the highest level reached at the reservoir was 15%, despite overnight 

recovery activity historically at 2% per hour between 22:00 to 06:00. With a reading of 

the Railton Reservoir this morning, 29 January 2021, water levels were at 32% (the 

highest it has been in seven days). Despite the increase in water levels there is still no 

water running in households in parts of Railton. In addition, the pump installed also 

meets the required specifications and is compatible with the 200mm pipeline in order 

to supply the reservoir at approximately 150 000 kilolitres per hour. Hence further tests 

for air locks are being done, and we are reviewing whether one of the pumps would 

need to be replaced but are waiting on results of the technical assessment of the 

pump and the pipeline, before making any decisions.  

 

 

We will give the system another 24 hours to see if the recovery improves above 50% 

overnight to Saturday, 30 January 2021.  

 



  

If not, then we will have to consider switching off the water network to all residents in 

Railton for at least 24 hours.  

 

In preparation for this we have done the following; 

 

1. We have sourced four additional water trucks to support us when we decide 

to switch off.  

2. We have purchased one thousand 25 litre containers to provide to the elderly, 

COVID-19 positive households, and the high lying areas, first. Ideally, we would 

like to supply containers to all but we simply cannot. Please understand that 

one 25 litre container per household in the worst affected areas is the best that 

we can currently do. 

3. We have already purchased five 10 000 litre tanks for the schools in Railton (i.e. 

VRT Pitt, Bontebok Primary and Swellendam Secondary) so that the schools in 

Railton are not negatively affected by the water crisis. With the return of 

teachers and staff to full operation in the first week of February 2021 it is 

important that the schools be equipped and that they are able to proceed 

with their feeding schemes uninterrupted, as of Monday 01 February 2021.  

Over the next 24 hours we hope and trust that the air valves, the non-return valves as 

well as the pump and pipeline are able to recover sufficiently to return to normal. If 

not, we will be forced to institute a shutdown again with the same contingency plan 

as listed above, in place. Rest assured we will issue notices of the shutdown prior to 

doing so.   

 

We sincerely apologise for this disruption, inconvenience, and breakdown in service 

and once again thank all residents in anticipation, for their cooperation and patience, 

regarding the matter.   

 

 
A.M. GROENEWALD 

MUNICIPAL MANAGER 

29/01/2021 

 


